
EDMUND TERRILL MINUTES 
20 March 2024 

 
 The meeting was called to order at 12:00 pm by the acting President Dr. Gary 

Sisson. 

 

 Invocation by Gary Barker 

 

 Pledge to the U S Flag led by Harvey Davis 

 

 Pledge to the Texas Flag led by Don Babbs 

 

 Pledge to the SAR led by Dr. Gary Sisson 

 

 John Young spoke about John Dillinger (1930's bank robber in the midWestern 

United States). In January 1934 President Roosevelt did not like being 2nd to John 

Dillinger in the newspaper. Dillinger was later killed by FBI agents in Chicago. 

 

 Minutes of the meeting on January 17, 2024, were presented by the Secretary Ted 

Wilson. He asked that they be approved as read.  Motion to do so was made by T. L. 

Holden and seconded by Gary Barker.  Motion carried. 

 

 Treasurer report was given by acting Treasurer Ted Wilson. The chapter had not 

received its yearly dues from the state and it was mentioned that we needed to review 

the chapter listing to see who had not paid their dues. 

 

 Registrar report by T L Holden said that one was at National and that he would 

like to resign the position because of health issues. Discussion occurred but no action 

taken. 

 

 NEW BUSINESS: Gary Barker (who would be Texas SAR Color Guard 

Commander for the Medal of Honor Parade in April 2024) made the follow motion:  “I 

move that the chapter approve, at the recommendation of the Red River Battalion of the 

Naval Sea Cadets, the Bronze Good Citizenship medal to PO2 Kall Meador.  The award 

is to be presented just before the Medal of Honor parade on April 27, 2024. This will be 

subject to verification of PO Meador's qualifications as outlined in the SAR Handbook.”  

Seconded by Wade Graves   This motion passed, after which we were dismissed. 

 

Ted Wilson, Secretary 

Edmund Terrill Chapter of the Sons of the American Revolution 

 



FOLLOW UP ON THE MOTION MADE: March 28, 2024 

 

“After further inquiry, I (Gary Barker) told the Naval Cadet Corp that we were not going 

to be able to award their nominee the Naval Cadet recognition. I learned also that they 

have a policy manual of their own that misquotes the SAR handbook. I gave him a copy 

of the relevant pages of our Handbook for his reference.” 


